NOTICE

Town of Lowell

SELECT BOARD MEETING

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON

Tuesday April 13, 2021 AT 5:30 P.M. AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING.

AGENDA:

- Sign Orders
- Approve minutes from March 30, 2021
- Casella Consultants
- Other Business

SELECTBOARD:
Richard Pion- Chm.
Alden Warner
Darren Pion

MINUTES

SELECT BOARD MEETING TOWN OF LOWELL Meeting held on April 13, 2021.

Board members present:

Alden Warner-Chm, Richard Pion, Darren Pion

Christy Pion-Town Clerk/Selectboard Clerk

Rebecca DiZazzo- Treasurer

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner

Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.

GUEST:

- Kelton Bogasky-Casella Outside Sales Consultant
- * Kelly Gleason-Casella Environmental Analyst

Sign Orders:

❖ Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.

Minutes from March 30, 2021:

❖ Minutes from March 30, 2021 were approved and signed by the Board unanimously.

Casella Consultants:

❖ Kelton Bogasky, and Kelly Gleason, Casella Consultants, joined our meeting to discuss how they may be able to help us with our Town SWIP. We previously had a Meeting with the NEKWMD Consultant, and now the Board would like to hear what Casella has to offer our town. Kelly began with a projection of what our town SWIP would look like if she were to take over our duties of managing it. She had put together a plan and shared it with the Board, explaining everything in great detail. Kelton explained the recycle portion of the presentation which included the Town cost for recycling and SWIP events. Kelton even gave a suggestion of having the Town use a compacter vs the regular roll of dumpster for our recycling to lower our cost of pick up to once a month rather than twice a month, and to allow the town more room for the recycling. The Board agreed to the Compacter and after a few questions and discussing of the SWIP plan the Board agreed that Kelly Gleason would take over the Town SWIP agreement. Casella will be drawing up a contract for the Board to sign. (The details of this plan are available in the Town Office)

Other Business:

- Richard notified the Board members that he was stepping down as the Board chair due to unforeseen circumstances. He nominated Alden Warner to take over as the Board Chair, and Alden was voted in.
- ❖ Alden updated the other Board members of the progress of the replacement bridge for temporary bridge on rte. 58 called Hodgeman bridge.
- Darren notified the other Board members that he had been in contact with the School Principal about using the school gym for town meeting day. She had told Darren that she would look into it and get back to him but thought that it would be okay since the meeting will be held on a Saturday. More updates on this will be discussed in upcoming meetings.
- ❖ The Warning for Town meeting was approved and signed by the Board unanimously.
- Truck weight permits were approved and signed for the following: Fred's Plumbing &Heating, and Casella Construction, Inc.

Board Warrants:				
	>	General Order # 14	\$	9,905.39
	>	General Order # 13	\$	367.17
	>	Payroll Order # 8	\$	6,547.04
Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -			\$	16,819.60
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.				
Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion				
Next meeting date: April 27, 2021 at the Tow	vn Office	e Building		
Alden Warner- Chairman	Ch	Christy M. Pion – Selectboard Clerk		
Richard Pion	— Dar	ren Pion		_